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PHONE (808) 594-1833  FAX (808) 594-1865 

 
STATE OF HAWAI’I 

OFFICE OF HAWAIIAN AFFAIRS 

560 NORTH NIMITZ HIGHWAY, SUITE 200 

HONOLULU, HAWAI’I 96817 

 

April 12, 2019 

INVITATION FOR BIDS (IFB) NO.  LPL 2019-24 

PRINTING OF INTERPRETIVE AND REGULATORY SIGNS FOR KŪKANILOKO, 

PAHUA HEIAU AND WAO KELE O PUNA 

 

ADDENDUM NO. 01 

 

 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS 

1. On page 15 of the IFB, it mentions installation.  Do you require installation of the signs? 

 

No, we are not requiring installation at this time.  We will procure services for 

installation separately in the future.  We just require that all the security screws are 

included in the delivery of the signs.      

 

2. Can you clarify what E-panel means?  Is there a specific type of material that we are required 

to use? 

 

The type of material we are looking for is one that is resistant to weathering from 

the sun and rain over a long-term use that is similar to e-panel or dibond signs.     

 

3. Will OHA be providing the artwork for the signs? 

  

Yes, we will be providing the digital files and it can be provided through Dropbox.   

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

  


